
1

Keith Grellner

From: Family Forman <family.forman@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 11, 2022 12:55 PM
To: Keith Grellner
Subject: Tomorrow’s meeting

|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 

  

Dear Mr. Grellner, 
 
The present situation with omicron is no longer a health emergency.  People are not dying from covid 
anymore, not in numbers that make for a public emergency.  People have always died from influenzas and 
pneumonias, from car wrecks and drownings, and we don’t abandon our God-given rights in an effort to 
stamp out all of these possible deaths.  The extreme measures you contemplate in dealing with what has 
become a minor threat would further hurt adults and children instead of helping them.  Whatever power 
structures exist in your Codes, you don’t have a moral right to trample on peoples’s ‘…life, liberty, and the 
pursuit of happiness.’ 
 
You have no moral authority to impose mandatory shots into people’s bodies.  People own their own 
bodies.  You do not own other people’s bodies.  You may not do as you see fit with other people’s bodies.  The 
people who imprisoned Martin Luther King, Jr.—did they have the legal right to do that?  The bus driver who 
asked Rosa Parks to go to the back of the bus—did he have the right to do that?  The national guard and police 
who blasted civil rights protestors with water hoses and set dogs on them—did they have the right to do 
that?  Yes, they had a “right” by the laws and policies of the day, but they were in the wrong.  The hindsight of 
history shows to all that they were wrong.  The truth will out; many people already know that it is wrong of 
you to contemplate involuntary detention of citizens.  Future people will absolutely know it, just like we 
absolutely know who was right in the civil rights movement led by MLK. 
 
We also know who was morally right when the Japanese American citizens were involuntarily concentrated 
into camps.  We know who was wrong.  Monetary reparations and public apology was awarded decades later 
to Japanese American citizens—right here in WA—who were involuntarily detained into camps at that 
shameful time. 
 
There will be only shame for those who act immorally to involuntarily detain and/or bully citizens and 
children into camps and near-forced requirement of experimental injections.  We Americans know that our 
legal rights to “life, liberty, and the pursuit of happiness” are solid both in Constitutional law and in the moral 
law which is written in our hearts. 
 
I urge you not to overstep whatever powers you have to do whatever you want in this little day.  Tomorrow 
morning, please remember that both yourself and your fellow citizens alike are all ‘created equal’ and have 
‘unalienable rights.’  We hold these truths to be self-evident, that involuntary detainment of citizens is wrong, 
and mandating experimental shots for children against the will of their parents is wrong.  Please maintain the 
public trust by respecting our unalienable rights. 
 

 You don't often get email from family.forman@gmail.com. Learn why this is important  
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Sincerely, 
Deirdre Forman 
Kitsap resident 
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Keith Grellner

From: Alyce <a_meyering@comcast.net>
Sent: Monday, January 10, 2022 7:58 AM
To: Keith Grellner
Subject: (PDF) Worldwide Bayesian Causal Impact Analysis of Vaccine Administration on Deaths 

and Cases Associated with COVID-19: A BigData Analysis of 145 Countries

|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 
 
 
 
Mr Grellner, 
Yesterday you were sent a summary of evidence by me of malfeasance by Pfizer in promoting their product, the mRNA 
vaccine. That they unblinded the placebo group at two months without doing necessary assays of that group should be 
giving you pause by now, if what motivates you is “first, do no harm”. 
Today, I am sending you a report on the causal impact analysis of vaccine administration on deaths and cases associated 
with Covid in 145 countries. 
The more you know, the more you know. 
Any decision to compel forced vaccine with this experimental—-yes, it remains experimental…product, without 
consideration of the many people who have caught Covid and recovered naturally (acquired immunity) will put you in 
the company of the leaders defending themselves at a Nuremberg Trial 2.0. We shall no forget. 
~Alyce Meyering 
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.researchgate.net%2Fpublication%2F3562
48984_Worldwide_Bayesian_Causal_Impact_Analysis_of_Vaccine_Administration_on_Deaths_and_Cases_Associated_
with_COVID-
19_A_BigData_Analysis_of_145_Countries&amp;data=04%7C01%7Ckeith.grellner%40kitsappublichealth.org%7C43a8b6
c4e0f94a52d6ec08d9d451ffb1%7C63ea23e1c6c043fe8754515c89aa179a%7C1%7C1%7C637774270933119787%7CUnk
nown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000&amp;
sdata=XG1iD2tRhAQZhKpUMVJku8SO2ofRY0xrw7HlDhmLWZk%3D&amp;reserved=0 
 
 
Sent from my iPad 
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Keith Grellner

From: Alyce <a_meyering@comcast.net>
Sent: Sunday, January 9, 2022 12:08 PM
To: Keith Grellner
Subject: Vaccine efficacy and more..

|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 
 
 
 
Mr Grellner, 
Due to the massive amount of censorship and propaganda in the U.S. concerning Covid and vaccines, it is imperative to 
look globally for answers. In time, one forms a sense of who is trustworthy and who isn’t based on the data presented. 
This 40 minute video put together by the Canadian Covid Care Alliance is just stellar work, very concise covering a great 
deal. It is possible to print out the PDF of the presentation. 
Before you chair the next WA state Board of Health meeting to be held January 12, 2022 in Tumwater, I implore you to 
watch this objective scientific video. 
There is too much on the line here to make the wrong decisions. “First, Do No Harm”. 
Thankyou for your time and attention. 
Sincerely, 
Alyce Meyering, Silverdale 
 
https://nam11.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Frumble.com%2Fvqx3kb-the-pfizer-inoculations-
do-more-harm-than-
good.html&amp;data=04%7C01%7Ckeith.grellner%40kitsappublichealth.org%7C9393480ae559433149fe08d9d3abbf04
%7C63ea23e1c6c043fe8754515c89aa179a%7C1%7C1%7C637773556878201132%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWI
joiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C2000&amp;sdata=uUyA2T%2FhAkgcrOwGg
yeVkGaupoh06DZUGzLtDO97uNw%3D&amp;reserved=0 
The Pfizer Inoculations Do More Harm Than Good 
 
 
Sent from my iPhone 
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Keith Grellner

From: Jessica Baker <jesdaisy@hotmail.com>
Sent: Friday, January 7, 2022 2:29 PM
To: Keith Grellner
Subject: Public Comment for KPHD 

|WARNING|: Were you expecting this email? It originated from outside the Health District and contains a link or 
attachment. Do not click links or open attachments unless you have been waiting to receive this email. If you are unsure 
please contact IT. 

  

Dear Kitsap County Public Health Dept <Keith.grellner@kitsappublichealth.org>,  
 
The two things guaranteed in the life of an American used to be death and taxes. There are two things now guaranteed 
in life, Taxes and COVID. 
 
Death, while still guaranteed, is not likely to happen to each of us this year. 
 
I’ve been watching the Kitsap County Public Health Board Meetings for several months now.  
 
I watch the meetings with trepidation, worried I will soon be excluded from society. Now I am vaccinated but I don’t 
intend to vaccinate my children whom I believe are at almost no risk of harm from this particular virus. I also see no 
reason for me personally to get any boosters. My children are ages 8 and 11 and have been to our house and school, the 
houses of family and friends but I no longer take them to stores, libraries, events or any place where we are required to 
wear uncomfortable masks. It’s just not worth it. Masks help so little and are so gross. It’s way to humid to not see it as a 
collector of grossness that you stick to your face and continue to wear for hours on end. Just wash your hands and don’t 
breathe on people. If they get sick, they get better. Like taxes, COVID isn’t worth hiding from. Just maybe don’t go up 
and breath in it’s face.? 
 
I have lived in Kitsap County since 1986. I went to NK schools myself from kindergarten to graduation. I don’t want to 
have to flee the only state I’ve ever lived in simply because there are over protective people in power (like in King and 
Jefferson counties) who want to take the fun out of living here. I refuse to live in fear and I won’t allow my elected or 
appointed officials to require me too. It’s absurd. I’ve been patient but won’t put up with this forever.  
 
I do go to restaurants, probably twice a month.  It’s still super weird and seems incredibly pointless to put on a mask to 
walk 15 feet to a table where you then take it off. On top of that there are impolite people out there reprimanding 
strangers over weird hygiene rituals. The gross humid face germ collector things are not a good solution in all situations. 
They aren’t even good in most situations. They are probably helpful in some cases, like short term, dry and when 
involved in blocking larger bacterial infection or dust contamination. I just don’t see how a humid mask that stops about 
10% of an airborne virus can reduce infection in a meaningful way. That 90% getting through it still going to get you.  
 
Death rates in our county are incredibly low. I am happy that this is a healthy place to live. I have more fear of angry 
people than I do of contagion.  
 
Please do not enact a discriminatory vaccination requirement and please repeal the mask requirement.  
 

 You don't often get email from jesdaisy@hotmail.com. Learn why this is important  
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I wish you the best of health and that no government entity treat you like a number and force unwanted medical 
intervention upon you. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Jessica Baker 
Suquamish, WA 
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Keith Grellner

From: Michelle Hutcheson <michellehutcheson@hotmail.com>
Sent: Friday, January 7, 2022 1:40 PM
To: Keith Grellner
Subject: Vaccines for children in WA state 

|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 

  

January 7, 2022 
 
To whomever is considering requiring COVID-19 vaccines for children in WA state to receive schooling or 
childcare: 
 
Please protect children's civil rights in WA state, I implore you to say NO to mandating COVID-19 vaccines for 
children in order to receive schooling and childcare. I am a WA resident, citizen, parent, and teacher. I am 
against your proposed discrimination against children in the worst form- stopping a child's education and 
ability to advance in society simply based on their vaccine status. 
 
What WA State Board of Health is proposing, is outright discrimination against children to receive education 
and childcare services in WA state based on their parent's informed and rightful healthcare decision. I am 
against discrimination of ALL kinds- including discrimination of COVID-19 vaccine status. Denying a child an 
education based on any kind of status is unethical treatment of people and I stand against it.  Forcing children 
to have a vaccine to be educated would be a systemic discrimination bully tactic, to squeeze parents to decide 
on a vaccine that still has potential unknown risks and does not prevent the transmission of COVID-19. 
 
We are the moms and dads, as moms, we gave birth to these children that happen to reside in WA state. As 
parents we are the ones that love and care for them- it is not the place of the state to force any healthcare 
decision upon parents for their children. 
 
Policies and decisions can have unintended consequences. Furthermore, what will be next?  Shall a child be 
prevented from participating in any part of society unless they have this particular vaccine?  Let's face it, WA 
state has a bigger problem that needs immediate attention, WA state is failing in many areas of public 
education in basic areas of math, science, language arts - students are graduating without basic grade level 
understanding of basic subjects (https://washingtonstatereportcard.ospi.k12.wa.us/ ).  WA state was failing 
children in their education before the pandemic, I cannot imagine how over a year of children on a computer 
has improved these numbers and now pushing this decision. There are teacher and substitute shortages- I am 
actually certified teacher in the schools and if you mandate this, I would have to consider other alternatives, if 
you forced this mandate.  Have you thought of the implications of this decision on hiring staff for schools in 
the future?  The staffing pipeline you will not have as a result?  Parents, educators and school staff, they didn't 
sign up for what you are proposing. Perhaps you may want to consider the teachers and staff that will leave 

 You don't often get email from michellehutcheson@hotmail.com. Learn why this is important  
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WA schools because of this policy, and those potential staff that will never consider teaching in your schools 
because of your policies. 
 
Consider basic civil in America:   Check out HHS.gov- from their website as of January 6, 2022: "What are civil 
rights? 
 
Civil rights are personal rights guaranteed and protected by the U.S. Constitution and federal laws enacted by 
Congress, such as the Civil Rights Act of 1964 and the Americans with Disabilities Act of 1990. Civil rights 
include protection from unlawful discrimination. The HHS Office for Civil Rights (OCR) enforces civil rights laws 
that prohibit discrimination on the basis of race, color, national origin, disability, age, religion, and sex 
(including pregnancy, sexual orientation, and gender identity) by certain health care and human services 
entities: 
 

state and local social and health services agencies, hospitals, clinics, nursing homes, insurers who are 
participating in the Marketplaces and receiving premium tax credits, and other entities receiving 
federal financial assistance from HHS. 
 
Under these laws, all persons in the United States have a right to receive health care and human 
services in a nondiscriminatory manner.  For example, you cannot be denied services or benefits simply 
because of your race, color, national origin, or disability. For more information about these laws and 
our authority under them, see our Civil Rights home page."  
 

Also, "The Civil Rights Act of 1964 is the nation's benchmark civil rights legislation, and it continues to resonate 
in America. Passage of the Act ended the application of "Jim Crow" laws, which had been upheld by the 
Supreme Court in the 1896 case Plessy v. Ferguson, in which the Court held that racial segregation purported 
to be "separate but equal" was constitutional. The Civil Rights Act was eventually expanded by Congress to 
strengthen enforcement of these fundamental civil rights." (https://www.dol.gov/agencies/oasam/civil-rights-
center/statutes/civil-rights-act-of-1964 

Not only will you be segregating children due to their COVID-19 vaccine status, you will be excluding them 
from an education altogether.  This will be a shameful stain on WA state's history should you enact this. Please 
refer to WAC 246-105-030. Despite getting the COVID-19 vaccine, the disease will still be transmissible, it is 
not preventable:  "Vaccine-preventable diseases children must be protected against for full immunization.  In 
accordance with the conditions of this chapter, a child is required to be vaccinated against, or show proof of 
acquired immunity for, the following vaccine-preventable diseases before attending school or a childcare 
center)." 
 
What happened to informed consent?  Parents can make informed decisions for their children and if you 
disagree with it, that is okay, this is a free state in a free country, we are free people to decide what we want 
for ourselves and our children.  We are the healthcare decision makers for our children. Parents have valid 
concerns to choose against the COVID-19 vaccine for their child and it is their family business what they 
decide.  There is still little research on the long-term effects that could occur in children, this is a valid concern 
for parents, and they should be allowed to give pause to this decision. When I talked to a local pediatrician it is 
clear not much is known about the vaccine and children who have already had COVID-19.  This, along with a 
host of other factors influence decision-making and these factors must remain private and respected.  Parents 
do not need to give a reason why or "exemption status", it is a personal decision. We are still learning about 
adverse effects in adults, some parents are not willing to risk vaccine injury or adverse effects for their 
children- and this should be okay like any other healthcare decision a parent makes with informed consent. 
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I implore you to stop the overreach into people's lives and allow parents to make informed healthcare 
decisions freely for their children.  Please respond and let me know you received this communication and that 
you will consider it when you make your decision. 
 
Sincerely, 
Michelle Hutcheson 
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Keith Grellner

From: LISA BOE <lisalynn88@msn.com>
Sent: Friday, January 7, 2022 10:34 AM
To: Keith Grellner
Subject: Opposition 

[You don't often get email from lisalynn88@msn.com. Learn why this is important at 
http://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification.] 
 
|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 
 
 
 
Good morning 
 
I’m a mother of three school-age students and a registered Democrat writing to you in opposition of mandating Covid 19 
vaccinations for school age students.  I do not support adding this vaccination to the required list for attendance at 
public schools. 
 
Sincerely 
Lisa Boe 
 
Sent from my iPhone 



11

Keith Grellner

From: Marina Linville <MLinville@co.kitsap.wa.us> on behalf of Kitsap Commissioners 
<KitsapCommissioners@co.kitsap.wa.us>

Sent: Thursday, January 6, 2022 3:37 PM
To: Robert Gelder; Edward E. Wolfe; Charlotte Garrido
Cc: Keith Grellner
Subject: FW: Public Comments Regarding Mandatory Child Vaccination and Vaccine Passports

|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 

  

 
 

From: Justin Jones <justinjones1600@gmail.com>  
Sent: Thursday, January 6, 2022 3:23 PM 
To: Kitsap Commissioners <KitsapCommissioners@co.kitsap.wa.us> 
Subject: Public Comments Regarding Mandatory Child Vaccination and Vaccine Passports 
 

[CAUTION:  This message originated outside of the Kitsap County mail system. DO NOT CLICK on links or open 
attachments unless you were expecting this email. If the email looks suspicious, contact the helpdesk immediately at 
360-337-5555, or email at helpdesk@co.kitsap.wa.us] 

Hello: 
I am writing to you for some public comments for the mandatory vaccination of children and vaccine passports in 
Washington State and Kitsap County. I served for more than 20 years as an intelligence officer and graduate of both the 
Naval Postgraduate School, Expeditionary Warfare School, and the Naval War College Phase I. I am also a data scientist 
and software engineer and own a company in the Medical AI space.  I am hoping my experience can illuminate some of 
the challenging policy decisions facing our community. Here is some very important data that I hope you will take into 
consideration during the decisions. I will happily work with the state or county for FREE to look at data and meet with 
officials so that critical data is incorporated into decisions. 
 
The first thing that needs to be discussed is what's in the data. The data basically shows that not everyone is affected the 
same way, with children far less susceptible to covid than elderly adults. 90 percent of the fatalities and serious covid 
injuries are in the 65+ demographic. The data also shows that having a comorbidity greatly increases the risk of injury by 
Covid. If not everyone is affected the same way by Covid, then it makes very little sense to expect that a single solution 
can be used to solve the Covid issue. In fact, improved overall health is a key indicator of improved response to Covid 
which means better diet, more exercise, and less stress would likely have increased positive outcomes. There are also 
some very troubling indications of problems in the unfolding medical experiment with more vaccine injuries reported 
than all 30 years combined on the Covid vaccines and a complete lack of long term data. There is also a lack of 
transparency on the part of the FDA with the FDA requesting non release of data until 2096, or more than 75 years 
currently. This is a serious issue for determining proper courses of action based on data if it's not being released and this 
is considered a very large breach of experiment protocol. 
This video is highly encouraged to watch, as European scientists are actively investigating companies for a Nuremberg 
2.0 war crimes trial. 
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.bitchute.com%2Fvideo%2FM0vmjVc5mkQM%2F%3Ffbclid%3DI
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wAR3asjqI9kxa110ET6oq3zX2bKmy_TCI0anQqSPJ6URi1sIWn8llOF1CPqA&h=AT383AY0KTFfen2UOFxI_4QyjdD-
xcjyWXVkhuqf2JvP2i9wK5mwG7Ig_hoTPpSY3S77EoEmWLvo0ibASGzWEU0r_rRioFd-
2PqZHAxrFxMogatTzS8YBm7GzzxvOQ 
 
 
The next aspect to discuss is the legality and how federal code encapsulates the Nuremberg Code, which is an important 
legal framework surrounding medical experiments. Military officers receive substantial training in war crimes in order to 
drive ethical decision making. The Emergency Use Authorization for the vaccines means this is a medical experiment in 
progress and it's very evident that the companies are conducting experimentation on production lots to determine what 
is a lethal dose. Not everyone is getting the same dose or formula. There is an issue with the conduct of this experiment, 
in that the Nuremberg Code REQUIRES informed consent and violations of the Nuremberg Code are grounds for charges 
of war crimes. Clear violations of these codes appear to be happening. Under 21 code of Federal Regulations Section 
50.23 and 50.24, it is absolutely illegal to make anyone participate in an experimental program using coercion. This is 
how we have embraced the Nuremberg Code in US law. Under 18 US Code Section 2331 subsection 802, inside of the 
definition of domestic terrorism, anytime a citizen or governement agency is forced to do something against their will 
with coercion, this is domestic terrorism. Indictments for domestic terrorism have been filed in all 50 states against 
individuals and organizatiosn at the federal level attempting to mandate illegal experiments against the Nuremberg 
Code. 
 
https://www.accessdata.fda.gov/scripts/cdrh/cfdocs/cfcfr/CFRSearch.cfm?fr=50.20 
https://www.govinfo.gov/content/pkg/USCODE-2019-title18/pdf/USCODE-2019-title18-partI-chap113B-sec2331.pdf 
 
I am an expert in counterterrorism, having commanded multiple organizations defending against war actions from our 
nation's enemies. Globalist organizations have overtly stated the intent to use the pandemic to drive a socialist agenda 
and to cause indiscriminate harm to civilians in order to make the nation susceptible to a social agenda. This is a well 
known war plan called the Cloward Piven plan and has been studied by military officers for decades. The major objective 
of the Cloward Piven plan is to drive overwhelming demand on national infrastructure and welfare in order to collapse 
the system through bankruptcy. A quick glance at M1 money supply shows the US is on an unsustainable banking path. 
Even worse, indiscriminate harm to civilians (economic, psychological, physical) is a war crime. Importantly, aiding a war 
crime is also a war crime. Media orgs and government officials that aid war crimes in progress may be responsible for 
committing war crimes. Some elements of the government apparatus appear to have been co-opted by globalist orgs 
with the intent to cause instability in the United States. This means that the Covid situation, which is serious, is being 
exploited for an other than health objective, and the organizations are stating this objective in the open. The World 
Economic Forum is a primary nexus of both political organizations and corporations and the Executive Chairman has 
made overt statements indicating the desire to exploit the pandemic for social objectives. He has even written a book 
(The Great Reset), which I highly recommend for reading, since it specifies in great detail the rise of technocracy and 
social agendas surrounding the pandemic. This social impact economy appears to encompass a social credit score which 
has been pioneered in China, and even the prototype system has had significant abuses. The county and state are 
encouraged to distance themselves from this agenda as lawsuits and criminal investigations are actively underway. 
 
"The pandemic represents a rare but narrow window of opportunity to reflect, reimagine, and reset our world" - 
Professor Klaus Schwab, Founder and Executive Chairman, World Economic Forum 
https://www.weforum.org/agenda/2020/06/now-is-the-time-for-a-great-reset/ 
 
Social Credit Score in China. Highly encouraged to watch. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=evBzPwCdeHI 
 
I am happy to work with the state or county on research if there is any ambiguity on the above legality and data in 
particular. The unification of personal data and overt attempts to force participation in medical experiments is highly 
illegal and the county and state are encouraged to avoid participation in order to avoid being involved in possible 
criminal proceedings. Feel free to reach out to me at your convenience. This is our state and county's moment to lead 
the nation in standing up for citizen's medical rights. Please stand for for the principal of individual medical freedom. 



13

 
Justin Jones 
Maj, USMC (Retired) 
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Keith Grellner

From: Justin Jones <justinjones1600@gmail.com>
Sent: Thursday, January 6, 2022 3:24 PM
To: Keith Grellner
Subject: Public Comments Regarding Mandatory Child Vaccination and Vaccine Passports

|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 

  

Hello: 
I am writing to you for some public comments for the mandatory vaccination of children and vaccine passports in 
Washington State and Kitsap County. I served for more than 20 years as an intelligence officer and graduate of both the 
Naval Postgraduate School, Expeditionary Warfare School, and the Naval War College Phase I. I am also a data scientist 
and software engineer and own a company in the Medical AI space.  I am hoping my experience can illuminate some of 
the challenging policy decisions facing our community. Here is some very important data that I hope you will take into 
consideration during the decisions. I will happily work with the state or county for FREE to look at data and meet with 
officials so that critical data is incorporated into decisions. 
 
The first thing that needs to be discussed is what's in the data. The data basically shows that not everyone is affected the 
same way, with children far less susceptible to covid than elderly adults. 90 percent of the fatalities and serious covid 
injuries are in the 65+ demographic. The data also shows that having a comorbidity greatly increases the risk of injury by 
Covid. If not everyone is affected the same way by Covid, then it makes very little sense to expect that a single solution 
can be used to solve the Covid issue. In fact, improved overall health is a key indicator of improved response to Covid 
which means better diet, more exercise, and less stress would likely have increased positive outcomes. There are also 
some very troubling indications of problems in the unfolding medical experiment with more vaccine injuries reported 
than all 30 years combined on the Covid vaccines and a complete lack of long term data. There is also a lack of 
transparency on the part of the FDA with the FDA requesting non release of data until 2096, or more than 75 years 
currently. This is a serious issue for determining proper courses of action based on data if it's not being released and this 
is considered a very large breach of experiment protocol. 
This video is highly encouraged to watch, as European scientists are actively investigating companies for a Nuremberg 
2.0 war crimes trial. 
https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.bitchute.com%2Fvideo%2FM0vmjVc5mkQM%2F%3Ffbclid%3DI
wAR3asjqI9kxa110ET6oq3zX2bKmy_TCI0anQqSPJ6URi1sIWn8llOF1CPqA&h=AT383AY0KTFfen2UOFxI_4QyjdD-
xcjyWXVkhuqf2JvP2i9wK5mwG7Ig_hoTPpSY3S77EoEmWLvo0ibASGzWEU0r_rRioFd-
2PqZHAxrFxMogatTzS8YBm7GzzxvOQ 
 
 
The next aspect to discuss is the legality and how federal code encapsulates the Nuremberg Code, which is an important 
legal framework surrounding medical experiments. Military officers receive substantial training in war crimes in order to 
drive ethical decision making. The Emergency Use Authorization for the vaccines means this is a medical experiment in 
progress and it's very evident that the companies are conducting experimentation on production lots to determine what 
is a lethal dose. Not everyone is getting the same dose or formula. There is an issue with the conduct of this experiment, 
in that the Nuremberg Code REQUIRES informed consent and violations of the Nuremberg Code are grounds for charges 
of war crimes. Clear violations of these codes appear to be happening. Under 21 code of Federal Regulations Section 
50.23 and 50.24, it is absolutely illegal to make anyone participate in an experimental program using coercion. This is 
how we have embraced the Nuremberg Code in US law. Under 18 US Code Section 2331 subsection 802, inside of the 
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definition of domestic terrorism, anytime a citizen or governement agency is forced to do something against their will 
with coercion, this is domestic terrorism. Indictments for domestic terrorism have been filed in all 50 states against 
individuals and organizatiosn at the federal level attempting to mandate illegal experiments against the Nuremberg 
Code. 
 
https://www.accessdata.fda.gov/scripts/cdrh/cfdocs/cfcfr/CFRSearch.cfm?fr=50.20 
https://www.govinfo.gov/content/pkg/USCODE-2019-title18/pdf/USCODE-2019-title18-partI-chap113B-sec2331.pdf 
 
I am an expert in counterterrorism, having commanded multiple organizations defending against war actions from our 
nation's enemies. Globalist organizations have overtly stated the intent to use the pandemic to drive a socialist agenda 
and to cause indiscriminate harm to civilians in order to make the nation susceptible to a social agenda. This is a well 
known war plan called the Cloward Piven plan and has been studied by military officers for decades. The major objective 
of the Cloward Piven plan is to drive overwhelming demand on national infrastructure and welfare in order to collapse 
the system through bankruptcy. A quick glance at M1 money supply shows the US is on an unsustainable banking path. 
Even worse, indiscriminate harm to civilians (economic, psychological, physical) is a war crime. Importantly, aiding a war 
crime is also a war crime. Media orgs and government officials that aid war crimes in progress may be responsible for 
committing war crimes. Some elements of the government apparatus appear to have been co-opted by globalist orgs 
with the intent to cause instability in the United States. This means that the Covid situation, which is serious, is being 
exploited for an other than health objective, and the organizations are stating this objective in the open. The World 
Economic Forum is a primary nexus of both political organizations and corporations and the Executive Chairman has 
made overt statements indicating the desire to exploit the pandemic for social objectives. He has even written a book 
(The Great Reset), which I highly recommend for reading, since it specifies in great detail the rise of technocracy and 
social agendas surrounding the pandemic. This social impact economy appears to encompass a social credit score which 
has been pioneered in China, and even the prototype system has had significant abuses. The county and state are 
encouraged to distance themselves from this agenda as lawsuits and criminal investigations are actively underway. 
 
"The pandemic represents a rare but narrow window of opportunity to reflect, reimagine, and reset our world" - 
Professor Klaus Schwab, Founder and Executive Chairman, World Economic Forum 
https://www.weforum.org/agenda/2020/06/now-is-the-time-for-a-great-reset/ 
 
Social Credit Score in China. Highly encouraged to watch. 
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=evBzPwCdeHI 
 
I am happy to work with the state or county on research if there is any ambiguity on the above legality and data in 
particular. The unification of personal data and overt attempts to force participation in medical experiments is highly 
illegal and the county and state are encouraged to avoid participation in order to avoid being involved in possible 
criminal proceedings. Feel free to reach out to me at your convenience. This is our state and county's moment to lead 
the nation in standing up for citizen's medical rights. Please stand for for the principal of individual medical freedom. 
 
Justin Jones 
Maj, USMC (Retired) 
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Keith Grellner

From: Jeff & Connie Lander <thelanders2019@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 4, 2022 6:03 PM
To: Gib Morrow; khytopoulos@bainbridgewa.gov; berickson@cityofpoulsbo.com; 

Kitsapcommissioners@co.kitsap.wa.us; greg.wheeler@ci.bremerton.wa.us; 
rputaansuu@cityofportorchard.us; Keith Grellner; cgarrido@co.kitsap.wa.us; 
rgelder@co.kitsap.wa.us; ewolfe@co.kitsap.wa.us; Connie Lander

Subject: Vaccine mandates

|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 

  

Hello.  
     I am writing as a concerned citizen about possible mandates for businesses and agencies that are being considered by 
your agency and the county.  Please read and consider these thoughts carefully, as I know they echo thoughts of a large 
portion of Kitsap County residents. 
     As a citizen of Kitsap County, I'm always looking to support small businesses in our community.  Knowing that these 
business owners and employees have families to feed and house makes me want to support them.  The past year and a 
half have been so difficult financially for them. 
     I want to commend businesses for following all of the requirements that have been placed on them over the past 
months.  They have complied and done whatever has been mandated in order to stay open, serve their customers, and 
keep their businesses afloat:  takeout only, limited seating, masks, disinfecting procedures, and more.  Sadly, many have 
not survived and have closed their doors.  How devastating for their families and the community, as the social and 
economic consequences have ripple effects for all of us. 
     As you consider how best to continue keeping citizens healthy in our community, I strongly ask that mandated 
vaccines as a requirement for employment or required for entry into businesses be removed as an option.  Mask 
mandates and social distancing are already in place. With those requirements, the risk of contagion has been reduced. 
     As you are all aware, many COVID cases are now in vaccinated citizens.  Now that there's overwhelming evidence of 
this, it doesn't make any logical sense to require proof of vaccination.  COVID can be carried and transmitted by anyone. 
     Requiring proof of vaccination for employment or to enter a building will continue to negatively impact our 
community.  People need to work.  Businesses need employers.  People need to visit businesses to get items to care for 
the needs of their families.  Mandates will continue to crush our community as employers will lose more employees at a 
time when everyone is already hiring, and more businesses will close. 
    Please consider the impact of further mandates.  The health of our community is important.  However, the approach 
and solution to a problem should not be worse than the problem itself.  These mandates will make things worse for so 
many people.   
     This county needs to take a stand for its businesses and citizens. Do not follow other counties, but be a leader in 
supporting all people, normal everyday people who just want to provide for their families. 
    Please acknowledge my email and respond with your personal thoughts, not a copy-and-paste email response.  I 
expect to hear how you think further restrictions will improve our county's economic and health situation.  Thank you. 
 
Connie Lander 
 

 Some people who received this message don't often get email from thelanders2019@gmail.com. Learn why this is important  
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Keith Grellner

From: Carolyn Mckinnie <cjmckinniedvm@yahoo.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 4, 2022 11:36 AM
To: Keith Grellner
Subject: Vaccination passports

|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 

  

Dear Mr. Grellner,  
I understand that the board is considering vaccine passports. I strongly urge you to not move forward with this 
discriminatory practice. It’s alarming that we are this place in our history and in particular with freedom loving Kitsap 
County citizens. 
Thank you, 
CJ McKinnie 
 
 
 
Sent from my iPhone 

 You don't often get email from cjmckinniedvm@yahoo.com. Learn why this is important  
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Keith Grellner

From: Gena Cole <cole.gena@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 4, 2022 11:17 AM
To: Keith Grellner
Subject: Vote no on vax passports 

[You don't often get email from cole.gena@gmail.com. Learn why this is important at 
http://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification.] 
 
|WARNING|: Were you expecting this email? It originated from outside the Health District and contains a link or 
attachment. Do not click links or open attachments unless you have been waiting to receive this email. If you are unsure 
please contact IT. 
 
 
 
The government is not responsible for my Health, but to uphold our Constitutional Rights. 
Medical choice matters: vote No on vaccine mandates. 
Thank you for supporting Freedom as any forced medicine is Liberty lost. 
Freedom Fighter, 
Gena 
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Sent from my iPhone 
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Keith Grellner

From: Brooke Hausman <brookehausman@protonmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 4, 2022 11:02 AM
To: Keith Grellner
Subject: (No Subject)

|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 

  

Good morning, 
 
I’m becoming increasing concerned about the number of cases, especially among the vaccinated, who are also 
included in the number of cases along with the unvaccinated. I’ve noticed with the increase of cases, and decreases 
in hospitalizations and deaths, that many vaccinated are also becoming sick with Covid. This is a strong trend 
among my friends and family, not just what I have read. This also gives reason that the vaccine mandates are no 
longer effective for a couple of reasons. 1. So many people, vaccinated and unvaccinated, now have natural 
immunity! 2. The vaccines don’t protect people from spreading the infection. 3. The vaccines don’t prevent people 
from getting sick themselves. My faith in the healthcare system is plummeting. It’s becoming increasingly difficult 
to trust the science that is being told to us as truth. Yes, the vaccine was a hopeful cure, but we are now seeing it’s 
not working as originally intended. Please help people to get preventative and early treatment by encouraging 
them to use supplements, eat healthy, exercise, rather than vaccinate at all costs. There are other ways and we are 
seeing this one way is not the solution. It may be an addition to the solution but it can’t be the only solution. The 
vaccines are failing their original intended purpose which was to stop the spread. We can see that. Please remove 
all mandates for Covid vaccination and declare its time to allow people to choose rather than be forced.  
 
I appreciate your time.  
 
Brooke 
 
Sent from ProtonMail for iOS 
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Keith Grellner

From: Marina Linville <MLinville@co.kitsap.wa.us> on behalf of Kitsap Commissioners 
<KitsapCommissioners@co.kitsap.wa.us>

Sent: Tuesday, January 4, 2022 11:02 AM
To: Robert Gelder; Edward E. Wolfe; Charlotte Garrido
Cc: Keith Grellner
Subject: FW: Todays meeting

|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 

  

 
 

From: Todd Mills <toddandashia19@gmail.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, January 4, 2022 9:18 AM 
To: Kitsap Commissioners <KitsapCommissioners@co.kitsap.wa.us> 
Subject: Todays meeting 
 

[CAUTION:  This message originated outside of the Kitsap County mail system. DO NOT CLICK on links or open 
attachments unless you were expecting this email. If the email looks suspicious, contact the helpdesk immediately at 
360-337-5555, or email at helpdesk@co.kitsap.wa.us] 

Hello!  
Thanks for serving the people of KITSAP!  Thank you for not implementing a vaccine passport in KITSAP.  
 
I encourage you to NOT implement a vaccine mandate for schools, businesses or anything else.  We want to make 
decisions for our own family concerning medical interventions. I believe this is discrimination and anti constitutional.   
 
It is becoming more and more evident that the vaccine is not working!  We see lots of vaccinated people getting Covid.  
Children have shown to handle Covid fine as well as healthy people.  
 
Please allow people to make decisions for themselves. Please remember you are elected by the people and work for the 
people. Not authoritative rule.   
 
Thank your for reading, listening and considering.  
30 year Poulsbo resident - raising 4 kids.  
Ashia Mills   
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Keith Grellner

From: DPaterson <dpaterson@centurytel.net>
Sent: Tuesday, January 4, 2022 10:55 AM
To: Keith Grellner
Subject: Vaccine req.

|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 

  

 
My husband and I are opposed to having a vaccination requirement. 
A vaccine proof system will put undo regulation and stress on already stressed businesses for no reason other than for 
you to be able to say you imposed this system on your population. 
 
Those who are worried have ample ability to obtain a vaccination to protect themselves.  Most people by now, as with 
other illnesses before this, are staying home when they are sick to protect others.  
We have been trained to wash our hands, use cleansing wipes and all other precautions you have shared over the past 
two years. 
 
King county has this restriction, as does New  York  even more strict and their cases are way up, Israel the same, it really 
doesn’t seem to be serving any purpose.  
 
Thank you, 
Doug and Dorene Paterson 
 
 
 

 You don't often get email from dpaterson@centurytel.net. Learn why this is important  
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Keith Grellner

From: Jane Albright <jalbright318@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 4, 2022 10:53 AM
To: Keith Grellner
Subject: Fwd: Comments for: Kitsap Public Health Board to hold online meeting Tuesday, Jan. 4

|WARNING|: Were you expecting this email? It originated from outside the Health District and contains a link or 
attachment. Do not click links or open attachments unless you have been waiting to receive this email. If you are unsure 
please contact IT. 

  

Greetings, 
 
I am writing to voice my opposition to implementing vaccine mandates / passports in Kitsap County. 
 
Reasons: 
1.  It is unconstitutional 
2.  The "vaccine" is an experimental drug.  Mandating experimental drugs is a violation of the Nuremberg Code and US 
law.  Violations are being pursued in the courts as crimes against humanity.  Do you want your names on that list? 
3.   Kitsap County has no statutory authority  to impose such a mandate / passport.  Such restrictions are tantamount to 
law, and Kitsap County is not a legislative body.  These policies are being successfully challenged in court all over the 
country. 
4.  Would further harm our local businesses, which have already borne the brunt of the economic devastation wreaked 
through implementation of bad policy. 
5.  There are no data showing that vaccines / mandates / passports reduce COVID.  In fact, all data indicate 
otherwise.  For example:   New COVID cases in New York City have soared more than 800% since Mayor de Blasio 
imposed a vaccine mandate on private businesses. 

 
 

 You don't often get email from jalbright318@gmail.com. Learn why this is important  
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6.  States (Florida) and countries (Sweden, Japan) with fewest COVID restrictions have lowest rates of COVID. 
7.  The jabs are killing people VAERS, which all acknowledge is underreported, reports 21,002 deaths as of 24 December 
2021.  A recent study from Columbia University estimates the true number is about 
400,000.  https://www.researchgate.net/publication/355581860_COVID_vaccination_and_age-stratified_all-
cause_mortality_risk 
8.  Renowned scientists Sucharit Bhakdi, MD and Arne Burkhardt, MD have shown in one study that 93% of people who 
died after being vaccinated were killed by the vaccine.  . https://doctors4covidethics.org/on-covid-vaccines-why-they-
cannot-work-and-irrefutable-evidence-of-their-causative-role-in-deaths-after-vaccination/  
9.  The jabs are also seriously maiming people.  VAERS list more than 1M adverse events reported, more than all other 
vaccines in 30 years, in less than one year.  Many people are disabled for life.  Of those diagnosed with myocarditis, 50% 
will die within five years. 
10.  Per one life insurance company, all cause mortality in 2021 for ages 18-64 is up 40% compared to 
2020.  https://www.thecentersquare.com/indiana/indiana-life-insurance-ceo-says-deaths-are-up-40-among-people-ages-
18-64/article_71473b12-6b1e-11ec-8641-5b2c06725e2c.html.  Interestingly, it is hard to find this information for 
Washington State because DOH removed public access to vital statistics as of January 2021 - or at least made it much 
harder.  Hmmmm....   
11.    As  even the mainstream media, CDC. Fauci (even Gates) now admit, the jabs don't prevent infection, transmission, 
hospitalization, or death.  There is no evidence that the jabs have saved a single 
life.  https://www.bmj.com/company/newsroom/covid-19-vaccine-trials-cannot-tell-us-if-they-will-save-lives/  
12.  The jabs are also driving the emergence of new  variants, a predictable outcome of mass vaccination in the middle of 
a pandemic.  https://www.voiceforscienceandsolidarity.org/scientific-blog/mass-vaccination-will-push-sars-cov-2-spike-
protein-beyond-omicron  
13.  Without the jabs and allowing doctors to administer effective treatment, the pandemic would most certainly be over by 
now with far less loss of life.  Dr. Peter McCullough estimates 85% of those who died could have been saved if properly 
treated.  https://childrenshealthdefense.org/defender/covid-deaths-could-have-been-prevented/ . 
14. Omicon is now worse than a common cold, which is also caused by a 
coronavirus.   https://twitter.com/DrEliDavid/status/1475223488583589891?s=20; 
https://www.thegatewaypundit.com/2021/12/not-making-headlines-omicron-variant-weak-south-africa-will-stop-tracing-
quarantining-contacts/  
15.  CDC  confirms 80% of COVID-19 Cases Caused by Omicron Variant in the US are Fully Vaccinated Individuals – 
And 33% Had Booster Shots  https://www.thegatewaypundit.com/2021/12/cdc-confirms-80-covid-19-cases-caused-
omicron-variant-us-fully-vaccinated-individuals-33-booster-shots 
 
In sum, the inoculations cause more harm than good.  See this science / data-based presentation from the Canadian 
Covid Care Alliance about the Pfizer shot:   https://www.canadiancovidcarealliance.org/media-resources/the-pfizer-
inoculations-for-covid-19-more-harm-than-good-2/  
 
Based on all of the above (and much more), I have three questions for the Board: 
1,  What is the purpose of vaccine mandates / passports in Kitsap County?   
2.  What is the expected benefit to the community, and please provide data to support. 
3.  What is your statutory authority to impose these restrictions? 
 
Sincerely, 
Jane Albright, P.E. 
 
P.S.  If anyone wants to expose all the above as misinformation, let's have a 
debate!  https://stevekirsch.substack.com/p/wed-love-to-have-a-debate  
 
---------- Forwarded message --------- 
From: Kitsap Public Health District <kitsapcounty@public.govdelivery.com> 
Date: Fri, Dec 31, 2021 at 12:01 AM 
Subject: Kitsap Public Health Board to hold online meeting Tuesday, Jan. 4 
To: <jalbright318@gmail.com> 
 

Agenda and m eeting m aterials available at Ki tsapPublicHealth.org  
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Dec. 30, 2021 

Kitsap Public Health Board to hold virtual meeting on 
Tuesday, Jan. 4 
Agenda and meeting materials are posted at KitsapPublicHealth.org 

KITSAP COUNTY, WA — The Kitsap Public Health Board will meet on Tuesday, Jan. 4, from 10:30-
11:45 a.m.  

This meeting will be held virtually due to the COVID-19 pandemic. There is no physical location for 
this meeting. Please see below for more information about how to submit public comments before 
the meeting and our public participation guidelines. 

In addition to Zoom, the meeting will be broadcast live on Comcast channel 12, WAVE 
Broadband channel 3, the BKAT website, and the Kitsap Public Health District page 
on Facebook. 

The board meeting agenda and documents are posted online.  
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Tad Sooter | Public Information Officer 
Kitsap Public Health District 
360-728-2330 - office | (360) 728-2235 - main 
pio@kitsappublichealth.org | kitsappublichealth.org 

 
 

 

The Kitsap County Joint Information Center, as part of the Kitsap County Emergency Operations Center (KCEOC), provides accurate and up-to-date information about the 
local response to the COVID-19 pandemic. The organization's goal is to reduce the impacts of the pandemic in Kitsap and to safeguard the local healthcare system, 

government infrastructure, and economy, as well as to prepare for recovery. 

The KCEOC operates under the leadership of a unified command, composed of representatives of Kitsap Public Health District, Kitsap County Department of Emergency 
Management, and Kitsap County Department of Human Services. 

 

  
Kitsap County 
Emergency Operations Center 
http://www.Kitsapgov.com  

SUBSCRIBER SERVICES: 
Manage preferences  |  Unsubscribe  |  Help 

This email was sent to jalbright318@gmail.com using GovDelivery Communications Cloud on behalf of: Kitsap County Washington · 
619 Division Street · Port Orchard, WA 98366 · 360-337-5777 
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Keith Grellner

From: briandknudsen@yahoo.com
Sent: Tuesday, January 4, 2022 9:58 AM
To: Keith Grellner
Subject: Fw: Do Not require Proof of Vaccination to access Public Places

|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 

  

Good morning Keith, 
 
Please share my thoughts with your team. 
 
Thank you, 
-Brian 
 
253-649-3780 
 
----- Forwarded Message ----- 
From: briandknudsen@yahoo.com <briandknudsen@yahoo.com> 
To: cgarrido@co.kitsap.wa.us <cgarrido@co.kitsap.wa.us>; khytopoulos@bainbridgewa.gov 
<khytopoulos@bainbridgewa.gov>; berickson@cityofpoulsbo.com <berickson@cityofpoulsbo.com>; 
greg.wheeler@ci.bremerton.wa.us <greg.wheeler@ci.bremerton.wa.us>; rputaansuu@cityofportorchard.us 
<rputaansuu@cityofportorchard.us>; ewolfe@co.kitsap.wa.us <ewolfe@co.kitsap.wa.us>; rgelder@co.kitsap.wa.us 
<rgelder@co.kitsap.wa.us> 
Cc: kitsapcommissioners@co.kitsap.wa.us <kitsapcommissioners@co.kitsap.wa.us> 
Sent: Tuesday, January 4, 2022, 09:34:02 AM PST 
Subject: Do Not require Proof of Vaccination to access Public Places 
 

Dear Kitsap Public Health Board, 
 

I have worked in healthcare for many years and continue to interact with the wise 
perspectives of seasoned virologists. 
 

Do not require Proof of Vaccination for citizens to access Public Places. 

It will prove ineffective- as demonstrated by the data from other states.  

It violates the rights of citizens to utilize the services they pay for. 

It impacts the livelihoods and tax base of our county to prevent customers from utilizing 
our counties businesses.  Customers, taxpayers, and residence of our county will go 
elsewhere to make their purchases. 

It is unconstitutional. 

It singles out one pathogen but does nothing for others. 

It will be perpetually out of date with latest trends and requirements leading to costly 
maintenance and perpetual litigation  

It prolongs fear which markedly increases susceptibility of individuals to illness.  

Placing restrictions within a constantly changing landscape is unsupportable given the 
constantly changing guidance of national experts. 

 You don't often get email from briandknudsen@yahoo.com. Learn why this is important  



32

We are not empowering our Doctors to find and use the best treatments with very least 
side effects. 

There are serious side effects to these primary treatments that harm individuals far 
more than catching the virus and gaining natural immunity. 

Mandates are not laws. 

Litigation for essentially forcing vaccination for people to function in our county will 
bankrupt our government. 

Please do not required proof of vaccination for people to live their lives. 
 

Your work and consideration is appreciated. 
 

Thank you and kind regards, 

-Brian Knudsen 

253-649-3780 
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Keith Grellner

From: Todd Mills <toddandashia19@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 4, 2022 9:16 AM
To: Keith Grellner
Subject: Todays meeting

|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 

  

Hello!  
Thanks for serving the people of KITSAP!  Thank you for not implementing a vaccine passport in KITSAP.  
 
I encourage you to NOT implement a vaccine mandate for schools, businesses or anything else.  We want to make 
decisions for our own family concerning medical interventions. I believe this is discrimination and anti constitutional.   
 
It is becoming more and more evident that the vaccine is not working!  We see lots of vaccinated people getting Covid.  
Children have shown to handle Covid fine as well as healthy people.  
 
Please allow people to make decisions for themselves. Please remember you are elected by the people and work for the 
people. Not authoritative rule.   
 
Thank your for reading, listening and considering.  
30 year Poulsbo resident - raising 4 kids.  
Ashia Mills   
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Keith Grellner

From: Becky Tolf <ruba59@hotmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 4, 2022 8:59 AM
Cc: Keith Grellner; rputaansuu@cityofportorchard.us; greg.wheeler@ci.bremerton.wa.us; 

kitsapcommissioners@co.kitsap.wa.us; khytopoulos@bainbridgewa.gov; Gib Morrow; 
Becky Erickson

Subject: Today's Health Board Meeting

|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 

  
To whom it may concern, 
I am writing today first to THANK YOU for not implementing vaccine passports for our county at your last 
meetings. I am grateful that we are still free to go to places in our community and support local businesses. I 
am asking that you continue to uphold that decision and DO NOT implement vaccine passports for our 
community. People need to continue to have medical freedom to make their own choices!!  As vaccines are 
now available to those 5 years and up I would ask you to NOT implement vaccine mandates for our school 
children to attend school and to NOT have vaccine clinics in our schools. Parents have the right to make 
decisions for their children!!  Children are not at high risk for COVID complications and with limited vaccine 
data on these still very experimental vaccines, it is not OK to mandate vaccines for our children! I ask that you 
support parents in making their own decisions and uphold the constitution by keeping these medical decisions 
in the hands of those who need to make them for themselves and their children.  
 
I am hoping and praying that you keep in mind who you work for and were elected by and that you continue 
to keep the constitution and freedom in mind.  The continued overreach I am seeing by the government to 
control and coerce people is NOT ok. Our freedoms are slipping away and it leaves me very concerned for the 
direction our country and state are headed and what kind of world my children and grandchildren will live 
in.  The mandating of this vaccine is discriminatory and unconstitutional in my opinion. I ask that you will not 
mandate any more vaccines for our community!  I am praying for your meeting and praying that you will have 
wisdom and discernment when discussing these matters!! Please listen to the people of this community! 
 
Thank you for your time and open-minded consideration! 
17 year Poulsbo resident, 
Becky Tolf 

 Some people who received this message don't often get email from ruba59@hotmail.com. Learn why this is important  
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Keith Grellner

From: jaime cross <crossmasonry14@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 4, 2022 8:17 AM
To: Keith Grellner
Subject: vaccination coercion

|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 

  

it’s becoming quite obvious that that the Kitsap Health Board is no longer capable of making decisions for the 
community,  
your entire policy narrative is based on the fact that if you follow the mask guidelines, and get your initial shots and a 
booster, you will be safe from contracting or spreading the Covid virus.... that has turned out to be not true, therefore 
it’s a lie! 
now it’s proven that the tests are not even accurate. 
 
and yet you just keep pushing this agenda forward based on the same lies. 
other states that don’t operate under a dictatorship are flourishing without all these ridiculous mandates and we are 
falling behind in opportunity and education  
 
i suggest instead of voting on vaccine ID cards to participate in society today, you should all resign and step aside so 
Kitsap County can become the great place it used to be. 
 
regards, 
Jaime Cross 
 

 You don't often get email from crossmasonry14@gmail.com. Learn why this is important  
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Keith Grellner

From: Melanie Danuser <melanie.danuser@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 4, 2022 7:37 AM
To: Robert Gelder; Charlotte Garrido; Edward E. Wolfe; help@kitsap1.com; Keith Grellner
Subject: January 4th Kitsap Public Health District

|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 

  

Good morning,  
 
I am again writing to express my concerns about the possibility of requiring proof of vaccination to access businesses 
and services in Kitsap County. My previous comments are included below and I write again because over the last 
month, any value these policies were touted to have has completely disintegrated. More and more fully vaccinated and 
boosted individuals are getting and spreading COVID. There is less reason now than ever to implement such policies. 
They only serve to strip away our freedom and would erode any faith the community has left in public health 
institutions. There is absolutely no scientific data to support restricting unvaccinated individuals access and ability to 
support local businesses. These vaccines do not serve as an effective way to prevent the transmission of the virus. They 
might be useful to prevent severe disease in some, but the products also come with risks that some individuals cannot 
justify. These policies do not take into account medical or religious exemptions. Medical exemptions are appropriate, 
clinically indicated, and necessary when the risks outweight the benefits, particularly for those who are young males.  

 
I understand the recent rise in cases is unnerving, but if you look to other countries and regions the numbers spiked and 
fell quickly without use of policies like these. I am asking you, again, to base your decision in science, not on political 
grounds or pressure from other cities that enact these kinds of restrictions. The mainstream media may not cover the 
protests and riots that are happening across the world in response to these restrictive and freedom stripping policies, 
but they are happening. Citizens are overwhelmed and fed up with policies that don't work. If the vaccines were so 
effective at preventing transmission, why would case numbers be so high in the country when such a high percentage is 
vaccinated? The toll this pandemic has taken on lives is tragic but the mental health toll is also unaccounted for. These 
restrictions cause  irreparable damage for people and businesses.  
 
Again, your consideration of these comments is appreciated.  
 
Melanie L. Danuser  
  
 
While the pandemic continues, new developments related to the vaccine products also continue. It is important to look 
at all aspects of this, including the fact that the vaccinated still get COVID and transmit COVID to others. A recent study 
published in the Lancet is of particular interest in looking at the relevance of the vaccinated 
population: https://www.thelancet.com/journals/lanepe/article/PIIS2666-7762(21)00258-
1/fulltext?s=08&fbclid=IwAR3xVumO7sizgcIudcNLEjkR0NIOtvk2UdKT27sKEwpIIMDmAzEEJZ0cH8Q#  
 
Successful vaccine rollouts have failed to stop Covid transmission, with new data showing the prevalence of the virus 
increasing in "fully" vaccinated individuals. This article offers a clear assessment that fully vaccinated people are 
increasingly becoming the source of Covid transmission. The CDC itself currently lists four of the five areas across the 
US with the highest percentage of fully vaccinated individuals as high transmission counties. 
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Researchers warned that decision makers must acknowledge the risk that is still posed by vaccinated individuals. 
Quote from study:  
"Many decision makers assume that the vaccinated can be excluded as a source of transmission. It appears to be 
grossly negligent to ignore the vaccinated population as a possible and relevant source of transmission when 
deciding about public health control measures." 
 
I write today to implore you to continue honoring your citizens' freedom of choice. I am not anti-vaccination and think 
vaccination serves an important purpose in the pandemic response, especially for vulnerable, older citizens. However, 
we cannot ignore the fact that the vaccines do not protect against transmission of the virus and implementing a vaccine 
passport system is extremely harmful to businesses and citizens. While some cities and countries are abusing their 
citizens with these mandates, I am proud to live somewhere that values individual rights and freedoms, balanced with 
caring for others.  
 
Unfortunately, I did not have time to review the proposed budget for the continued COVID funding coming to our 
county. I think this funding can be used wisely to promote smarter approaches to virus control than strictly vaccination. 
As a parent, I also argue against funding being used for propaganda related to vaccinating children. Not only are 
children at little risk of COVID, these vaccines have enormous potential to harm this population. There is no place for 
billboards and commercials advertising vaccines to children. They are innocent and should not have to feel less than if 
their parents make an informed decision to delay vaccinating them until more safety data is available.  
 
More restrictions on citizens is not the answer to "ending the pandemic." At some point, we have to accept living with 
the corona virus and doing so in a way that keeps people safe. Vaccines are widely available, everyone is aware of that. 
Let's make early treatment and testing available as well. I care about my neighbors and others, and I also care about 
our freedoms that some are so willing to give away. Vaccine passports and verification systems are a step towards 
tyranny and one that has no place in our country.  
 
I appreciate your time and consideration of these comments.  
 
Melanie L. Danuser  
 
On Sun, Sep 26, 2021 at 8:54 AM Melanie Danuser <melanie.danuser@gmail.com> wrote: 
Good morning,  
 
I am writing today regarding the potential enactment of various COVID-19 mandates in Kitsap County. I am a new 
Kitsap County citizen as of April 2021. We moved our family here from Edmonds, WA to be close to family and 
because we love the friendly people, pace, and beauty of Kitsap County. And to escape some of the politics and urban 
issues that come with living close to Seattle. We have embraced living here, and have joined our kids' elementary 
school PTA, support local athletics and businesses, and overall just love the experience.  
 
I recently heard there will be a Health Board meeting to discuss implementing COVID-19 mandates to enter 
businesses, gyms, etc. here in the county and was disappointed to know this is even being deliberated. I believe the 
political hysteria is doing nothing but damaging our citizens and our culture. Many less invasive public safety measures 
are bringing down the COVID numbers and many Kitsap County residents are fully vaccinated without the need for this 
"stick" approach. Also, fully vaccinated individuals and businesses should have nothing to fear from unvaccinated 
individuals. In addition to the vaccination rate no one is accounting for the natural immunity a large portion of our 
citizens have. Businesses, including critical infrastructure like healthcare and public safety, are already struggling to 
find qualified workers. These mandates cause reasonable citizens like myself to pause and wonder what the real 
reasoning is behind these mandates. It does not make scientific sense, it only demonstrates that those in power want 
to have more control over their citizens. Not to mention these policies are extremely inequitable to those from 
disadvantaged communities. And where will it stop? Currently, there is one FDA approved vaccine for adults and all 
others remain under an EUA. Will we start mandating emergency authorized vaccines for our children when those 
receive an EUA? When did looking at the risk/benefit analysis of medicine and policy become an afterthought? 
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I plead with you to take a more reasonable approach. Your citizens care about each other, they care about the 
economy and each other's health. That can be seen by our current COVID numbers, that people are making good 
common sense decisions to keep each other safe. We can all understand that living with COVID is something we have 
to do, but enacting these mandates damages businesses, citizens, and the way of life we love here in your county. 
Let's avoid the need for protests and marches in the streets against mandates seen in big cities across the country and 
world. Let's be reasonably minded and scientific about these decisions. There is no science to prove that segregating 
vaccinated and unvaccinated folks benefits your citizens, but it is being shown to tear regions apart causing unrest and 
pitting people against each other. 
 
Thank you for your time and consideration in stepping back to just look at the situation reasonably.  
 
A concerned voter.  
 
Melanie Danuser 
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Keith Grellner

From: Joe Brouwer <kitsapcountyreport@gmail.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 4, 2022 7:21 AM
To: kitsap-county-report@googlegroups.com; kitsap-county-patriots@googlegroups.com; 

Gib Morrow; Keith Grellner
Subject: The surge include the vaccinated. No need for vaccine mandates.

|WARNING|: Were you expecting this email? It originated from outside the Health District and contains a link or 
attachment. Do not click links or open attachments unless you have been waiting to receive this email. If you are unsure 
please contact IT. 

  

I sent this to the KPHD Commissioners,  
 
The following commissioners were blocked. 
 
<rgelder@co.kitsap.wa.us 
<cgarrido@co.kitsap.wa.us 
<berickson@cityofpoulsbo.com 
<ewolfe@co.kitsap.wa.us 

We have to make these people understand that the vaccinated are getting and spreading the virus 
equally or more than the unvaccinated. 
The KPHD has stopped publishing the breakthrough cases, but I am sure we are going to see a surge they 
will not be able to hide. 
Those that are being tested are the vaccinated and the positive cases are coming from those tests. 
 
Please send your own emails to the commissioners and KPHD officials. 
 
khytopoulos@bainbridgewa.gov; greg.wheeler@ci.bremerton.wa.us; rputaansuu@cityofportorchard.us; 
Gib.Morrow@kitsappublichealth.org; Keith.Grellner@kitsappublichealth.org 

 
Dear Commissioners, 
 
The latest surge will be with the vaccinated.  
 
The KPHD has stopped publishing the breakthrough cases as has WSDOH. 
 
I don't know your political leanings but the officials at both health departments seem to be promoting 
the vaccine at all costs. 
 
Just hold back until you see the breakthrough data. I am sure you are going to see the cases for the 
vaccinated soar. 
 
King County is a bit more open and the breakthrough vaccinated cases for the month ending Dec 22nd 
are 40%, hospitalization are 30% and Deaths are 43%  
I am sure these will soar since the surge started around Dec 16th!  
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99.7% of those in Kitsap County that get the virus recover and are naturally immune adding to the goal 
of herd immunity. 
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This should stop any consideration for vaccine mandates. 
 
This is the last data that we had from KPHD.  
 
The Kitsap Public Districts does not present the actual numbers but uses a convoluted "per 100,000" 
analysis. They were including the numbers for deaths then stopped.  
 
Fully vaccinated.  
 
Deaths for 3 months ending 10-31! They quit including the actual numbers.  
 
30-69 5 Deaths 
70+ 30 Deaths 
 
Cases 11/5/ 21 - 12/5/2021 
 
12-29 73 Cases 24%  
30-49 142 Cases 37% 
50-60 107 Cases 47% 
70+ 33 Cases 50% 
 
Overall Weekly Cases ending 12/18/2021 
 
119 Cases 42% 
 
Here are the webpages. 
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COVID-19 Hospitalizations and Deaths 
https://kitsappublichealth.org/CommunityHealth/EpiData/EpiDataCOVID19HospDeath.php 
 
COVID-19 Summary and Metrics. 
https://kitsappublichealth.org/CommunityHealth/EpiData/EpiDataCOVID19OverView.php 
 
If you need more information please feel free to give me a call. 
 
Regards 
 
Joe Brouwer 71 year resident of Kitsap County!  
Bainbridge Island 
206-719-4566 
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Keith Grellner

From: Joyce Connolly <joycec52@comcast.net>
Sent: Tuesday, January 4, 2022 12:53 AM
To: Keith Grellner
Subject: Vaccine Mandates in Kitsap County

[You don't often get email from joycec52@comcast.net. Learn why this is important at 
http://aka.ms/LearnAboutSenderIdentification.] 
 
|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 
 
 
 
Dear Commissioner Grellner, 
 
I just saw a post about the Health Board meeting tomorrow and want to again state my feelings about this topic 
continuing to come up to require Vaccine mandates to dine in at restaurants in the county. 
 
First of all, the mandates are unconstitutional and wil be decided at the Supreme Court level in this country as several 
mandates have already been stopped across the country. 
This mandating of the so called vaccine is ridiculous since it has been proven that the vaccine DOES NOT STOP 
TRANSMISSION OR THE CATCHING OF THE VIRUS.  So I ask you……why would anyone want to mandate something that is 
a failure and doesn’t provide the protection claimed?  That is foolish at best. 
 
Second, since anyone can catch and spread the current variant, why would anyone want to get the vaccine that already 
hasn’t done so?  The government scare tactics do not make people go out and get the vaccine they do not want.  Why 
the huge push to get 100% vaccinated when countries that already have had a vaccination rate of 95% have had huge 
outbreaks among the vaccinated?  We need to stop the whole vaccination process and start early treatment protocols 
that actually work.  Remdesivir is being used in our local hospital and it does nothing but kill people.  All adverse events 
are listed at the NIH website for this drug that causes renal failure.  This county needs to work to get our local hospital to 
stop using that protocol and start using the iMath+ protocol that uses better protocols that has proven to save lives.  
Urgent Care needs to start prescribing Ivermectin as a helpful early treatment protocol like other countries have done.  
Dr. Fauci doesn’t want that used because then there would be no ability for his pharmaceutical friends to make so much 
money as well as himself with no EUA for the vaccines that don’t work. 
 
Finally, I hope this whole vaccine mandate can be put to bed so to speak.  To many people think we can vaccinate our 
way out of Covid and that is the farthest thing from the truth.  No one even considers natural immunity that is more 
robust than the immunity that doesn’t last with the vaccine.  So much misinformation about natural immunity has to 
stop. 
 
Natural immunity is what will stop Covid.  The vaccines are creating the variants all over the world.  Until some common 
sense returns we will not see this go away….Vaccine mandates for eating in restaurants won’t stop Covid.  That seems 
like it would mean that Covid only spreads in restaurants!  I know for a fact that that is not true.  My husband was 
infected at our local Urgent Care in Silverdale while wearing a mask!  He brought it home to the whole house and he 
eventually died with Covid, but not OF Covid.  He had gone for treatment for his bronchial asthma/hantavirus from 
cleaning out our garage and coming into contact with rat dropping that were airborne.  So, to do vaccine mandates for 
restaurants only seems extremely silly.. We are NOT Seattle/King County or Jefferson County.  We do not need to be 
unreasonable and copy them…..for whatever reason you seem to see fit.  I could go to all the grocery stores, the mall, 
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Target, Walmart, etc without a vaccine, but NOT a restaurant!!!  What a ridiculous idea.  We do not need any vaccine 
mandates.  In fact the whole state should repeal the mandates for everyone.  Otherwise…..when will it stop……how 
many boosters will it take to stay vaccinated?  Doesn’t seem like there is anyone using any common sense on this crazy 
idea. 
 
Thank you. 
Sincerely, 
Joyce Connolly 
 
Sent from my iPad Pro 
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Keith Grellner

From: annmarie.adams97 <annmarie.adams97@yahoo.com>
Sent: Tuesday, January 4, 2022 12:36 AM
To: Gib Morrow; greg.wheeler@ci.bremerton.wa.us; Keith Grellner; Kitsapcommissioners
Cc: annmarie.adams97@yahoo.com
Subject: No mandates, passports or vaccines for Kitsap County

|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 

  

I believe we have beaten this subject to death but here we are, once again. 
 
If we are truly about the science,  if we are truly about the math and data than the clear answer is mandates are not 
laws, passports and vaccination rates mean absolutely nothing in this political game we call Covid-19.  
 
Let's reflect on King County,  NYC,  Isreal and even Seattle.  How are those case numbers currently?  Mayors, governors 
and public health officials bragging about their incredible mandates,  their 'show your papers' policies, their high 
vaccination rates and what are we seeing as a result? 
 
Say it with me....HUGE SURGES IN CASES!  You don't say?!  Why?  How?  I thought having big government and big 
government control solved all of this.  No, actually,  I NEVER believed that bigger government,  more control would solve 
any of this. 
 
Oh, but Jacobson vs Massachusetts....haven't we all learned how irrelevant a ruling from over 100 years ago really 
is.  That rebuttal doesn't hold water. 
 
Oh, but the vaccine will get us back to 'normal'......y'all will never be fully vaccinated if big pharmaceutical has their 
way....and the efficacy of these shots is now less than 4 months.  That will be a hard pass. 
 
Are you aware that your school districts are short 100s of employees?  Can't create a sub pool that is consistent nor can 
they cover their classrooms or special education students needs.....but let's hammer the nail in their coffin with more 
mandates.  
 
CKSD has lost 1000s of students.   Their vitirual and parent partnership programs have waiting lists - and my two will not 
return to a building until this nonsense is over. 
 
You have a homeless crisis that is fed by the drug crisis and the lack of mental health counseling options in this 
county.  But let's shine our virtual signal in the air with vaccine passports and mandates..... 
 
The cracks in the armor are now large crevasses and the division they have created is impacted our communities.  Our 
businesses that survived are just catching a breath, balancing on this nonsense which could lead to their permanent 
closing. 
 
The facts are coming out, the censorship/fake fact checkers between Facebook admiting their foul play and Twitter 
using Reuters- which is partially owned by Pfizer has blown the lid off of the lies. 

 You don't often get email from annmarie.adams97@yahoo.com. Learn why this is important  
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Election season may be over...and you may feel emboldened to pretend you're King County but the reality is - your 
citizens are done playing around.   
 
We're done with this nonsense.  We're done with the 100% political money grab and we will continue to watch you, 
organize the communities to stand up and be vocal.  
We will vote every single one of you who supports these unconstitutional decisions out of office.  We will make sure 
anyone appointed to this board is removed and we won't quit until Kitsap County residents,  young and old, are free to 
live with their own personal rights and freedoms that this country provides.  
 
AnnMarie Adams  
Moms for Liberty,  CK parents for Freedom and pissed off middle class single mom. 
 
 
 
Sent from my Verizon, Samsung Galaxy smartphone 
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Keith Grellner

From: Lisa Palmer <lisa.p@meadowcrk.com>
Sent: Monday, January 3, 2022 8:28 PM
To: Keith Grellner; khytopoulos@bainbridgewa.gov; berickson@cityofpoulsbo.com; 

kitsapcommissioners@co.kitsap.wa.us; greg.wheeler@ci.bremerton.wa.us; 
rputaansuu@cityofportorchard.us; Gib Morrow

Subject: Latest updates on covid narrative

|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 

  

I know many of you believe you are properly informed on the covid situation but I would remind you of the saying made 
famous by Mark Twain: “There are three kinds of lies: lies, damned lies, and statistics.” If you are following only one side 
of the covid issue, “following the science” (a mantra, not the scientific method itself), the narrative pushed by certain US 
agencies and most health boards, you are probably being confused with statistics. 
 
March 2020 letters digitally signed by former NIH and CDC heads Drs. Francis Collins and Robert Redfield have come to 
light, suggesting that “sympathetic parties” get onboard with the program to “enforce mandatory lockdowns and mask 
mandates”, leading people to believe that Covid-19 is the greatest threat humanity has ever faced by inflating the Covid-
19 mortality rate… There have been huge financial incentives for health districs and hospitals to comply but current 
lawsuits are bringing it all out into the open.  
 
Recently released documents (a FOIA request) from Pfizer are feeding fuel to the fire: 

 Pfizer’s own vaccine trial data conclusively shows an INCREASED risk of illness and death for the vaccinated 

group compared to the placebo group e.g. there were 20 total deaths in the vaccinated group versus 14 total 

deaths in the placebo group with nearly double the amount of cardiovascular deaths among the vaccinated. 

 Furthermore, Pfizer unblinded the trial participants, tested the Covid-19 vaccine on healthy and young 

individuals rather than the sick and elderly and did not track any subclinical biomarkers which would be 

valuable early warning signs of disease caused by the vaccines. 

 Pfizer reported a 95% efficacy, which sounds like it protects you 95% of the time, but that 95% actually refers to 

the Relative Risk Reduction, while the Absolute Risk Reduction was only 0.84%. Moreover, the Pfizer clinical 

results are unreliable because Pfizer introduced immense subjectivity into the trial by leaving it up to the 

discretion of investigators whether or not to test participants for Covid-19. There were a total of 3,410 

participants who had Covid-19 symptoms but were not tested for covid. 

 Pfizer reported one of their 12-year-old trial participants who has been paralyzed to a wheelchair and forced to 

eat from a feeding tube for the last 10-months as “functional abdominal pain”. Another whistleblower who 

was a regional director of Pfizer’s clinical trials also reported to the FDA that Pfizer had falsified data, 

unblinded participants, and not followed up on testing participants who reported symptoms, but neither the 

FDA nor Pfizer ever investigated the issue. 
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 Pfizer’s report authors had conflicts of interest with 84% of them either employed by Pfizer, owning Pfizer stock, 

receiving grants from Pfizer, hired as consultants by Pfizer, or previously running clinical trials for Pfizer. For 

example, two of the Pfizer report authors actually made $9B in stock market profit directly from the Pfizer 

vaccines because they also happened to be the co-founders of BioNTech. 

And there’s more. You can easily find the documents yourself but I strongly urge you to view this presentation by over 
500 independent doctors, scientists, and health care practitioners: 
https://www.canadiancovidcarealliance.org/wp-content/uploads/2021/12/The-COVID-19-Inoculations-More-Harm-
Than-Good-REV-Dec-16-2021.pdf 
 
The narrative is breaking down and if you care more for the public’s health than for your own politics, I hope you will 
take more time to think outside the box, outside the parameters of the vaccine agenda. Thankfully, it looks like the 
‘pandemic’ is winding down and will be on its way out soon… I hope our healthcare system is geared up to deal with any 
and all of those individuals negatively affected by the experimental procedure. The damage is not always immediate. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Lisa Palmer 
1/3/2022 
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Keith Grellner

From: Heather Budd <buddheather@hotmail.com>
Sent: Sunday, January 2, 2022 8:55 PM
To: Keith Grellner
Subject: public comment for Tuesday's meeting
Attachments: email to public health 2022.docx

|WARNING|: Were you expecting this email? It originated from outside the Health District and contains a link or 
attachment. Do not click links or open attachments unless you have been waiting to receive this email. If you are unsure 
please contact IT. 

  
Hello Mr Grellner, 
 
Here's what I wrote to the board for the meeting on Tuesday. 
I appreciate your role and Dr Marrow's very much. 
I hope this finds you well, 
I'd love to see more powerful informed Kitsap Public Health decision making in the new year. 
Here's to surviving January! 
 
Heather Budd 



Dear public health board, 
 
Thank you for taking public comment. As mayors and elected officials 
you wear many hats in your duties that inform your decision-making.  
Although I am a health care provider, I am new to following public 
health decisions and strategy as closely as I have for the past year.  This 
is partly because of how your strategy or lack thereof and decisiveness 
or lack there of informs the safety of my children in school.  Our 
community is full of loud opinionated people fueled by misinformation.  
It also has a reasonable amount of quiet individuals that follow the 
science.  I know you are feeling pressures to ignore the Covid crisis.  
However, you are the PUBLIC HEALTH board, your priorities need to be 
in hearing and understanding our public health situation and having 
that lead you to strategic action to support the medical professionals on 
the front line.  I personally know multiple nurses who are now 
searching for new professions and many doctors who have chosen early 
retirement because of the pressures that this situation is creating.  It is 
this lifesaving community that needs to be heard and strategically 
supported.  I tried to take my daughter to urgent care this weekend and 
was told there are no available doctors.  There is no certainty that our 
health care system will persist in it’s fragile state.  This is an endemic 
and it will be repeating itself time and time again.   
 
It does our community and our health professionals a significant 
disservice to not assert outloud, as a board, that vaccinations are safe 
and effective (which is what happened at the previous meeting I 
observed).   That was a clear indicator of how far removed from your 
obligations you have found yourselves.  I have polled other counties 
health boards, most of which have one, most of the time more than one, 
voting health professionals on the board.  We need medical 
professionals as voting members on the board or we need the health 
advisory board to make decisions based on facts and statistics and 
strategic considerations that prioritize public health.  It would take the 
pressure off mayors to “represent their constituents.”  It would allow 
you to continue to say, we will do as we are advised from our advising 
groups.  I would ask that the public health advisory board to take a step 
up and start making the decisions on how to support the medical 
community in combatting this endemic.  We need stronger, more 
informed and innovative leadership.  I ask each of you to consider: am I 



prioritizing public health? And if not: what needs to change?  A change is 
needed.   Please rise to the challenge and learn to innovate, no more 
excuses, as the public health board the public is looking to you to 
improve our health and safety not appease extremist or wait and see. 
Thank you, 
 
A concerned parent and health professional that lives in Kitsap. 
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Keith Grellner

From: Dawn Larson <dawnlarson_2000@yahoo.com>
Sent: Wednesday, January 19, 2022 12:25 PM
To: Keith Grellner
Subject: Please shift Covid-19 messaging

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
Flag Status: Flagged

|CAUTION|: This email originated from outside Kitsap Public Health District. Do not click links or open attachments 
unless you are expecting this email. If you are unsure please contact IT. 

  

Dear Kitsap County Health Board, 
 
I wanted to share with you what I believe is the kind of public health messaging that Kitsap should adopt for Covid-19. 
This 3 minute video from officials in Douglas County, Colorado, is direct, honest, encouraging, and hopeful:  Douglas 
County COVID-19 Message 
 

 
 

Douglas County COVID-19 Message 

 

 

 
 
 
Among the points that resonate with me are : 

 Covid-19 is an endemic virus, one of many, that we are going to need to learn to live with. 
 The omicron variant is more contagious than variants in the past, but it is not severe for most people. 
 Case counts are not a measure of disease severity. 
 Courage and choice are the way out--not fear, mandates, and closures. 
 The sky is not falling 

Respectfully, I believe that Kitsap county is past the crisis stage of this pandemic and needs leadership that moves 
residents forward, rather than keeping people suspended in a perpetual state of fear and uncertainty. 
 

 You don't often get email from dawnlarson_2000@yahoo.com. Learn why this is important  
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Therefore, I request that the health board consider how it might shift its messaging to a more positive and a realistic one 
that takes into account the fact that Covid-19 is here to stay.  
 
Sincerely, 
Dawn Larson 
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